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2 June: monthly meeting of the Friends of Saint Angela. This time, after a reflection on 

listening to the Holy Spirit and adoration, we took some time to evaluate our meetings of this 

year and to hear a report on the meeting of the Friends of St Angela at Fano. 

 
 

****** 
 

6 June: this week a group of Associates of the 

Ursulines from France were making a 

pilgrimage in the footsteps of Saint Angela. 

With them were four sisters, including Sr 

Marie Bénédicte Moyrand who had spent three 

years in the community of Le Grezze. 

On the morning of 6 June, they visited the 

centre of Desenzano. Then we joined them for 

lunch at the “agriturismo”, Mirabello.  

 

Afterwards we spent the afternoon at Le Grezze: visit of the house, reflection on the life of 

Saint Angela at Desenzano; the life of the Holy Family and the family of St Angela; and a prayer 

on the names of Jesus used by Saint Angela.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Some of the Friends of Saint Angela from Desenzano joined us for refreshments. Finally, we 

visited the Church of St Angela and were all present for the parish Mass. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

****** 

7/8/9 June: on all three days we participated in the parish 

festa. 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

****** 

9 June: a group of young people from the Ursuline school at Poznań, Poland, arrived in Italy for a 

week of pilgrimage to Desenzano, Brescia, Assisi, Roma, Monte Cassino and Venice. They began 

the week at the house of Saint Angela and they attended the parish Mass. They were 

accompanied by two sisters and three teachers. 

 

         
 

******  



17 June: three weeks of GREST (Group for summer activities) began in the parish. 

 

       
****** 

22 June: Sr Paola Angeli, Ursuline FMI of Verona, came with a group of sisters from 

Madagascar and Peru. 

****** 

23 June: a group of teachers and four sisters from the Ursuline school at Lublin, Poland, arrived 

in Desenzano on 21 June for a week. On Sunday, they visited the house and participated in the 

parish Mass in the evening. 

      

 
 

****** 

28 June: this afternoon a group arrived from Zagreb, Croatia – 2 Ursulines and 43 Friends of 

Saint Angela with their parish priest. They celebrated Mass in the chapel and visited the house. 

After visiting the church of Saint Angela, they left for the lake and then to Brescia. 

 

     
 

 

Sisters Armida and Patrizia 


